Regular Board Meeting





 
January 13, 2025
6:00 p.m.

The meeting was called to order. The pledge of allegiance was said. There were five residents present. 
Motion by Kristy/Darrell to appoint Jason as chairman of the meeting. Motion carried.
A motion made by Jason/Darrell to approve the minutes from December 9th, 2024, Regular Board Meeting.  Motion carried.
The Treasurer’s Report was given: Beginning Balance of $277,605.24, Deposits $473,039.78, tonight’s vouchers $432,451.61, Interest $47.93, and an ending available cash balance of $318,241.34.

Motion by Darrell/Jason to approve the Treasurer’s Report. Motion carried.

Old Business:

Jason submitted the 50/50 cost share for culvert on Brooke Drive for a total of $14,000. The town would be eligible for a $7,000 cost share. Edwards Drive also needs a culvert at a cost of $19,000 that can be a 50/50 cost share with the county. The Town has to pay for the project in full and then would be reimbursed $9,500. Water is running underneath the culvert on Edwards and we need to get photos to see if it is deteriorated on the bottom. If it is not deteriorated, then the town wouldn’t qualify for the 50/50 cost share with the county. 

The town also will have LRIP available to spend in 2025. The project identified was to put gravel on Newood Road. The County Commissioner has to sign off the project saying that it will last at a minimum of 10 years and would have to be over $30,000 to get the 50% match. 
Recyclables. No discussion.
Discussion regarding tax payment collections. Carrie said it is going well.

Nomination papers were due by January 7th at 5 pm. Jason provided names of individuals that will be running. Jason and Darrell will be running for the Supervisor positions. Carrie is running for Treasurer. Kristy is running for Clerk. Kurt Blanchette is running for Chair. The election is scheduled for April 1st, 2025.

Resident Concerns: Resident asked about whether the paperwork was submitted to DOT. Mike submitted the Road Inspections DOT Report last month.
New Business:


Discussion regarding Beaver contract. A quote was received from and individual in Gleason as well as from the USDA. Jason tabled the decision until next month until additional information is gathered. Kristy mentioned the price increases with USDA after April 7th.
Board of Review training requirement will need to be completed after the election in order to maintain compliance for the Board of Review.
Notice of Pending Application for the transfer of Carl Dam was received from the DNR. Mike is checking into the location of the dam.

Resident asked if Treasurer could provide her report to the board before the meeting started.

Question from resident regarding newsletter update. Jason indicated that Mike is working on it. 

Public Input: None. 
Clerk’s correspondence. Election will be held on February 18th. Kristy will let Darrell know about equipment pick up at the Lincoln County Service Center.
Motion made by Jason/Darrell to pay the bills. Motion carried.
Motion made by Darrell/Jason to adjourn. Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 6:43 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted,

Kristy Ament, Clerk
